
 
 

Licensing Sub-Committee – Summary of Decision 
 

Date of Hearing – 19 May 2021 
 
Panel members: Councillors Natalia Perez (Chair), Colin Aherne and Matt Thorley 
 
Apologies: Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Patricia Quigley 
 
Clerk: Amrita Gill (LBHF) 
 
Legal Representative: Poonam Rajput (LBHF) 
 
Licensing Officer(s): Maria Dimitriou, Cristina Perez-Trillo and Adrian Overton 
(LBHF) 
 
SECRETS 
Applicant(s):  
Mr Stephen Walsh Q.C (The Applicant’s Solicitor), Mr D Clifton (Licensing advisor on 
behalf of the Applicant), Mr Stephen Less (Owner), Ms Nicky Richards (Technical 
Manager), Mr Paul Phillpot (Operations Manager) Gary Nicholls (Manager) 

 
Interested Parties: 
Councillor PJ Murphy (Representative in Objection) 
 
LITTLE VEGAS 
Applicant(s):  
Paddy Whur, Licensing Solicitor), Dobromir Baltadzhiev (Operations Director) and 
Byron Evans (Head of Compliance) 
 
Responsible Authorities: 
PC Tom Stewart (Police) 
 
Interested Parties: 
Councillor PJ Murphy (Representative in Objection) 
 
 

 

SECRETS, 62 GLENTHORNE ROAD, LONDON, W6 0LR (7PM) 
 
 
SUMMARY OF DECISION 
 
The Committee has considered an application for the renewal of a sexual 
entertainment venue licence under the Local Government (Miscellaneous 
Provisions) Act 1982 (“the Application”) 
 



In summary, the Committee has decided, after taking into account all of the 
individual circumstances of this case  
 

(a) grant the application in whole with the amended opening hours 
condition to start from 9pm rather than 6pm 

 
A copy of this Committee’s full decision including its reasons [and the full text of the 

conditions added to the licence] will be sent to the parties in due course. 

If the Applicant is unhappy with the decision, they are entitled to appeal to the 
magistrates’ court within 21 days from the date of notification of the full decision 
 
 

LITTLE VEGAS 141-143 KING STREET LONDON W6 9JG (8:30PM 
OR AFTER CONSIDERATION OF THE FIRST ITEM) 

 
 
SUMMARY OF DECISION 
 
The Committee has considered an application for the new adult gaming centre 
(AGC) premises licence under the Gambling Act 2005 (“the Application”) 
 
In summary, the Committee has decided, after taking into account all of the 
individual circumstances of this case to refuse the application.  
 
If any of the parties are unhappy with the decision, they are entitled to appeal to the 

magistrates’ court within 21 days from the date of notification of the full decision. 
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